
 
 
Investor update – 2 July 2018 
 
Summary 
 
We have been busy developing 3 different sites for pumped storage hydro since the 
Debenture was issued. Quite recently, our Red John project has been receiving some 
coverage in the press as well, including BBC, The Times (paywall) and The Scotsman. Most of 
our hard work doesn’t make it into the spotlight of the press, but occasions like these help 
raise our profile and tend to lead to more inquiries from potential buyers. We have 
swapped the other two locations out due to various issues with the sites and have replaced 
them with, in our view, sites of equal or better potential. Please see below for a detailed 
summary of how each site is progressing.  
 
Site 1 - Red John 
 
http://www.redjohnpsh.co.uk/ 
 
This is our main site and the site which is closest to being ready to submit our planning 
application. We submitted our scoping report in 2017 and the initial feedback from Highland 
Council was positive. The response to the scoping report was received in December 2017 
and was as we expected but required some extra studies to be completed. We have 
selected the preferred option for the design which will create an entirely new head pond – 
this will now form the basis of the design and planning application. We have been working 
on the Environmental Impact Assessment and our target for the full planning application 
submission is September 2018. 
 
The draft option and lease agreement has been prepared and is currently with the 
landowner’s solicitor. A meeting was held between ILI, AECOM, SHET (Scottish Hydro 
Electricity Transmission) and National Grid in September 2017. AECOM are currently in 
discussions with a number of parties regarding the technical specification of the generators 
to give to SHET who will shortly undertake a full grid feasibility study. 
 
ILI Group and AECOM hosted a community meeting back in August 2017 where we 
presented the Red John proposal. The feedback was positive regarding the potential 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-scotland-highlands-islands-44560894
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/loch-ness-hydroelectric-power-station-could-run-65-000-homes-3ggmgqvql
https://www.scotsman.com/future-scotland/tech/meet-red-john-the-highland-hydro-scheme-that-could-be-a-gamechanger-for-renewables-1-4760581


development. A representative from CARES (who deal with community ownership) also 
attended the meeting with members of the community keen to get involved. We held a 
public exhibition in Dores last week which was well attended and the feedback was very 
positive with many attendee's actively expressing support for our project. 
 
 
Site 2 - Fin Glen 
 
Fin Glen replaced our previous site at Bowerhope after the initial scoping at Bowerhope 
showed a development requirement of a 1000m dam which would have required extensive 
additional costs. Our proposal for the Fin Glen site involves building a smaller dam across a 
valley to create the head pond and would be expected to create a 400MW project.  We are 
now preparing the scoping report for the Fin Glen site with a view to submitting this in 
September 2018, with seasonal surveys currently being carried out. The full planning 
application is expected to be submitted in summer 2019. We are due to have a meeting in 
July with all the relevant parties related to the grid connection for this site and 
Balliemeanoch (site 3). 
 
Site 3 - Balliemeanoch 
 
Balliemeanoch replaced the Craigruie site after it was determined at further scoping that 
additional land out of the Craigruie landowner’s boundary would be required for the 
development, along with issues relating to mineral rights. The scoping report for 
Balliemeanoch will be submitted in December 2018 with seasonal surveys underway now, 
and the full planning application is expected to be submitted at the end of 2019. 
 
AECOM have looked at two options within the landholding for this site. Option A is for a 
very large potential project (up to 1GW) and involves damming a valley. It does however 
encroach slightly into the exclusion zone for Blarghour wind farm (currently in planning). 
Option B is out with the exclusion zone and, whilst smaller than option A, would still be a 
large project, approx. 400MW. Our hope is that since we plan to go ahead with one of the 
options they will be willing to work with us in achieving Option A. Initial discussions have 
been proposed with the windfarm developer, expected to take place in early July, with 
AECOM producing a report showing the two proposals are not in competition and would 
complement each other. Option A and B will run concurrently for the time being, similar to 
the process we had with our Red John site. 
 


